
 

From the Principals Desk 
 

This week is the start of  the HSC for 2014. 
Best wishes to all students involved.                         
I won’t wish you luck because your results come from hard work, 
dedication to your studies and commitment to your future. 
 

Our school has supported you until now and will continue to offer help. Please come 
into school and see your teachers for any help you need during the exams.             
As always we will do our best to make your future better.  
 
Term 4 will be a very busy term at Lightning Ridge Central School. 
 
We welcome Adam Ryan, a new teacher, who has come from Wellington to help 
with our KindyStart Program this year. We wish Adam a very rewarding experience 
at LRCS. 
 
Each Year we run our KindyStart Program with the support or our Kinder Teachers,      
Erin Newton, Nathan Forbes and others. It is a great introduction to “big school” for 
our Preschoolers and assists in making the transition easier for students and        
parents. 
We appreciate the support we receive from the parents and preschools without 
whose support the program could not go ahead. The KindyStart Program has shown 
great benefits to the Kinder students and by knowing the students better we are able 
to tailor an appropriate educational program for each student. The progress made by 
kinder students over the last 2 years is remarkable. 
 
Across the school students and teachers will be working on educational programs 
until Wednesday December 17 – 3pm. This is the last day of the term and I expect 
that all students will be attending and prepared to work until then. It is very difficult 
for Teachers to prepare and present valuable educational lessons if students are not 
attending every day. It becomes very frustrating for students attending to repeat work 
to ‘catchup’ students who have been absent and equally frustrating for students who 
have been away from class to return to find they have been left behind as the class 
has learnt more and moved on educationally in their absence. 
The best way to avoid this is to attend school every day and gain the most benefit for 
your future! 
 

Principal: Mr Kerry Adamthwaite 

Secondary Deputy Principal: Darren Ball  

 

PO Box 294, Kaolin Street 
Lightning Ridge   NSW 2834 
T 02 68290511      F 02 68290137 
E lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

What’s     

Coming 

Up! 

 

Term 4 

Week 2 

13 October 

Kindy Start 

Week 3 

20 - 21 October 

Dyslexia Screening 

21 October 

P&C Meeting  

24 October 

Grandparents Day 

Week 5 

7-10 November 

Mid Term Break 

Week 6 

15 November 

Year 12 Formal 

18 November 

P&C Meeting  

Week 10 

10 December 

Year 6 Farewell 

11 December 

Stage 3 Pool Party 

Week 11 

17 December 

Last Day of School 
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Continued. 

In order to see the progress being made by every student is to have assessments. Some assessments 
are exams and Secondary exams are Week 3 for PDHPE classes and week 6 for other classes 7-10. 
 
Preparation for exams is best done continuously throughout the year but most students take the        
opportunity to study a lot more just before the exams. Now is the time to start. A small amount of extra 
study can make a big difference to your results. 
 
Once the exams are over we will be taking the opportunity to reward our Gold and Opal students with a 
range of special activities to celebrate their great effort in 2014 and encourage them                              
and others to perform just as well or better in 2015.  
 
These activities are planned as described in our Welfare and Discipline policy.  
We try to follow the guidelines in our policy for students who misbehave and reward students who set a 
good example for others. I hope the students involved enjoy their rewards. 
 
Tuesday 21

st
 October (week 3) is the meeting date for our P&C Association. This is a great organization 

with a small amount of dedicated members who achieve a great deal for the school. Grab some friends 
and come along – You can enjoy yourself while contributing to your child’s education. The P&C is the 
voice of ALL parents at Lightning Ridge Central School – come along and have YOUR voice heard. 

From The Deputy Principal - Darren Ball 
At Lightning Ridge Central School our aim is to create positive, safe and respectful 

learning environments that engage students in quality lessons. We celebrate success 

and promote lifelong learning.  

The staff recently looked at our 5 goals, Show respect, Follow Instructions, Hands & 

Feet to self, Quality Work & Right Place Right Time. We are proposing 3 core values to 

support these goals.                                                                                                                                                         

At Lightning Ridge Central School, we believe our core values are Respect, Responsibility & Pride. 

Respect  - Having regard for yourself and others, lawful and just authority and diversity within              

Australian society and accepting the right of others to hold different or opposing views. Respect is 

reflected in our goals of Show Respect & Follow Instructions. 

Responsibility  - Being accountable for your individual and community’s actions towards yourself, 

others and the environment. Responsibility is reflected in our goals of Hands & Feet to Self and Right 

place Right Time. 

Pride  - Celebrating your own and others success. Having self-confidence ,doing your best and       

conducting yourself with dignity and respect.  

We would like your feedback on these core values to ensure they align with community expectations. 

If you would like to give feedback, you can do so at any time by contacting the school or leaving a       

message on our Facebook page. We will also be discussing this at P&C and AECG meetings in the 

near future.  

Term 4 has begun well  our HSC students sat their first exam on Monday. I wish them all the best in 

their exams and future pursuits. Already there are many activities planned to engage and motivate 

our students. Later this week, there is an Art excursion for some Stage 5 students and Week 3 will 

see the whole school involved in “Grandparent’s Day”. An opportunity for us to celebrate the          

wonderful contribution grandparents make to our lives. 

 Students in Year 8 will be involved Essential Secondary Science Assessment (ESSA) in week 6.  This 

assessment will be conducted online. Some Stage 5 students will also have the opportunity to attend 

an Aspire workshop in Dubbo in week 6 to look at future career and study opportunities. 



 

 

 Penny Lehman Penny Lehman ––    Assistant PrincipalAssistant Principal 

Welcome back  

Welcome back to all students and families – it is great to see the uniform looking 

so good and the return to school routine seems to have been seamless for most. 

With summer quickly approaching it is important that everyone brings a hat & 

water bottle to school. Keeping hydrated is so important for successful learning. 

Bus Lines  

At the end of Term 3 we had some major problems with our bus lines. 

Some students were breaking school rules and causing concern for     

students, parents and teachers. We are looking at how we can manage 

our end of school day routine more effectively.  Students who walk home 

or are picked up by parents will be let out at 2.55pm – this allows the 

playground to be cleared before the bus kids are walked to their bus lines. So far 

this appears to have made the end of school day calmer. 

New Staff 

Welcome Adam Ryan, a new teacher from Wellington to help with 

our KindyStart program this year. 

Attendance  

All students need to come to school each day unless they have a valid reason. Kids 

that come to school every day do better with their learning than students who miss 

school. A reminder for children who are absent, parents need to contact the school 

by phone, email or in writing to explain their child’s absence. This needs to occur 

within 7 days of the absence. 

 
Reminders 
Grandparents Day – Friday 24th October 2014 11:30 am to 3:00pm 
Uniform Shop – Monday & Thursday 8.30 -9.00am 
Claim the date – Gold Reward event K-6 Thursday 23 October.                           

We are having a movie night at school for all students K-6 who have achieved their 

gold award. More information for parents will be available next week. 



 

 

Primary Student of 

the Week 
 Week 2 ES1T 

Isaiah Seaton  

 
Isaiah Seaton of ES1T is our Infant              

Student of the week this week for always 

producing quality work and helping    

others in the classroom. Well Done Isaiah! 

Primary Student of 

the Week  
  Week 1 S1M 

Nicholas Newton 
 

Nicholas demonstrates a wonderful          
attitude towards all areas of his learning. 

He enthusiastically participates in all 
classroom activities and is always patient 

and considerate when working with             
others. 



 

 

Secondary Student 

of the Week    
Week 2 Year 7 

Aaron Walsh 
Aaron Walsh of Year 7 is our Secondary 

Student of the Week, this week. Aaron 

is a quiet achiever who always tries his 

best in all subjects. He is a good role model for his peers 

as he completes his work to the best of his abilities and is 

a polite and co-operative student.      

Primary Student of 

the Week    
Week 2 S3R 

Chloe Brain 

 
Chloe Brain has been awarded Student of 

the week this week for consistency in all                                  

areas of learning. Congratulations Chloe!

    



 

 

Hello, 

 

I hope your break from school was a good time to do some of the things you do not get 

time to do or complete. Now that school has gone back my book mark is moving very 

slowly. Making time for reading is a choice and it should be one of the priorities 

you make for and with your children. A love of reading cannot be underestimated and 

as parents and teachers we owe it to children to encourage and make time for this. 

 

I watched an Australian story on the progress a boy with autism. Most of his progress 

came down to the parent’s willingness and desire for the child to achieve and have the 

best opportunities. With our isolation comes some disadvantage but making the most 

of any opportunities  can only improve outcomes. We have a great school library and a 

town library which will order in books from the regional libraries. You can join the 

State Library and have books posted to you, buying books online is a choice you can 

make and you can swap books with friends. There are second hand books for sale at 

Vinny’s, the Ridge Second hand shop and Weeks newsagency has some books for sale 

too. You can also have the Ridge Newspaper delivered.                                                                      

Reading opportunities are available. 

 

Books in Homes is happening again this term for Stage 1. Students have taken 

home their catalogue and their order form needs to be back to their class teacher by 

Wednesday 15th October. In library lessons all classes have looked at the online BIH 

catalogue and suggested which books would appeal to which age groups. Parents are 

most welcome to come and browse the display in the library and particularly Stage 1 

parents, so that students make the best choice by actually seeing the book. Books in 

Homes sends us a preview pack of all the books in the catalogue and we get to keep 

these in the library. Very generous! Also the generosity was evident when we had extra 

students in Stage 1. We had funding from FRRR (Foundation for Rural and Regional 

Renewal) for sixty students but this term there are sixty-nine students and extra funds 

were allocated by Books in Homes. Thank you BIH! If parents or students would like 

to send thank you letters I can post them. 

 



 

 

This term’s Library RFF lessons will focus on writing. I will use the Books in 

Homes books as a stimulus. Stage 3 last week wrote Fiction and Non Fiction     

stories about being lost. (Many students have been lost in large shopping centres) 

Next week I will read Lost. Stage 2 will write information about sharks using Fly Guy 

Presents Sharks, Stage 1 has three stories that relate to Growing and Changing and 

ES1 will have books that relate to bodies. Hokey Pokey Aussie Edition has a CD so we 

will sing and dance as well as read and write.  

 

Books in Homes has made our library exciting this term. Hopefully there will be    

funding for K-6 next year. Also from Books in Homes comes a selection of books for 

awards and an extra surprise of some hard cover DK Learning books. (DK Learning 

books are my favourite kid’s books) These will also be given as library awards. 

 

Below are photos of students making their Books in Homes selections. Zara was lucky 

to have her interested mum help her choose. 
    Penny Fahey Teacher - Librarian 

  

Hareem Sohail Year 7  and Carter Bevan Year 8 received a Credit     

result in the Mathematics competition. Well done harem and Carter!                                                                                       

These tests are not easy so a Credit result is a good one. 

Penny Fahey NSW University Competitions Co-ordinator 

NSW University Mathematics Competition Results 



 

 

 

Anti-Racism Contact Officers (ARCOs) 
 
 

 

Role of the ARCO 
 
Lightning Ridge Central School has nominated Nathan Forbes to be the school’s      
Anti-Racism Contact Officer (ARCO). The ARCO is the contact between students, 
staff, parents and community members who wish to make a complaint regarding    
racism and the appropriate procedure that will be used to resolve the complaint,   
including the person who will have responsibility for dealing with the complaint - the 
delegate. The ARCO’s role can be described under four headings: 
 
 

 
Mediator role 

 
On receiving a complaint the ARCO, in certain circumstances, may attempt to negotiate an informal 
resolution. 

 
Procedural role 

 
If an informal resolution is not appropriate or satisfactory then the complainant has the option of lodging a 
formal complaint. 

 
The ARCO may assist the complainant in writing the complaint, if appropriate. 

 
The ARCO may be asked to assist in seeking a resolution through the appropriate formal procedure but it 
is not the ARCO’s role to lead the process. It is the delegate’s role to lead the process. 
In most cases complaints regarding racism are dealt with using the  Complaints Handling Policy 
Guidelines. 

 
Educational role 

 
The ARCO can assist the principal to: 

 
• ensure the school community is aware that the school has an ARCO, who the ARCO is and what 

the ARCO role involves. Posters promoting awareness of the role and identity of the ARCO are 
available on the Department’s intranet site. 

• ensure that staff are aware of relevant policies and complaints procedures as they relate to              
complaints about racism. 

• promote anti-racism education in the school. 

 

Monitoring role 
 
The ARCO can assist the principal to: 

 
• maintain records of complaints and allegations concerning racism 

• decide what statistics regarding complaints about racism would be useful to collect 

• alert the school’s executive and welfare team to significant statistical trends. 
 
If a complaint is resolved then further action is not required but the situation will need to be monitored. It 
is important to note that the principal is responsible for ensuring that the Anti-Racism Policy is             
implemented in the school and that complaints regarding racism are dealt with in accordance with the 
Complaints Handling Policy Guidelines. 

https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/about-us/how-we-operate/how-we-handle-complaints/
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/about-us/how-we-operate/how-we-handle-complaints/


 

 

 

The Chris Witcher Memorial fund 
 

The Chris Witcher Memorial fund was set up on 2002 to award 
$1000.00 each to the boy and girl who make the top score in the HSC          
examinations.  The first award commenced in 2003.  The aim is to    
encourage and help the students by giving this prize. One of the    
Trustees, usually Robina Boardman will contact the school to be advised 
who has the top score for each boy and girl. The winners will be    
contacted with the happy news.  There are no rules as to how this 
money is to be spent and a cheque is usually presented sometime in 
January by Danny Hatcher and Robina Boardman at the bank. If either 
person can't be available then the bank will deposit directly into their 
account. 

 
 

Usually the local press to cover with photos and/or an article on the   
results and invite anyone who wishes to attend at the bank to do so. 

 
 

Chris Witcher was a young man of Lightning Ridge who inspired and 
motivated many youngsters of the Ridge and was very popular with  
children and adults. He mined and worked for Giles and Associates, 
known as the Canadians but died in the 1970s. The Canadians decided 
to donate a sum of money to support the youth of Lightning Ridge in 
his name.   

 
 

Danny Hatcher and Robina Boardman are the trustees of this fund 
which has been going for a number of years and it was decided to use 
the fund with it's accrued interest in this way, both to motivate the youth 
of Lightning Ridge and also to help them on their way after they have 
completed their studies at Lightning Ridge Central School. The aim is to 
provide assistance with the high costs most young people meet as they 
proceed to university or some other tertiary training etc. 

 

 

The local school is not involved other than submitting results to the trustees 
and the trustee's decision is final. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Mrs Taylor and Miss Birney have been participating in L3 training throughout the year 
to continue our quality teaching and learning experiences for all students in our class. 
We are participating in ongoing professional learning inside and outside the classroom and 
share our theories and ideas with colleagues from other schools. Our goals for the L3 
intervention is for our students to be able to read texts at level 9 or above as a  
result of instruction. We also aim for students to be able to compose and write two 
simple sentences demonstrating a range of ways to solve unknown words. The students 
have been enjoying the variety of learning activities throughout the sessions and are well 
on their way to achieving remarkable results! 



 

 



 

 

The Senior MC class have also begun a unit on gardening 

and farming skills. We will be visiting some local properties to undertake 

some practical tasks. First among those tasks is to collect some quality 

garden soil so our seedlings will thrive. We have tomatoes, lettuce, beans,      

watermelon and Rockmelon. We are hoping to have a bumper crop later 

in the term and over the holidays. 

In maths we are concentrating on practical activities that help our garden 

work. We have begun a unit on Area. This will help us work out how 

much  fertiliser we need to put on our garden and measurement tells us how 

far apart to plant our seeds. We also have learnt that the area of a triangle can 

be found by multiplying ½ base X height!   

We have also started studying the Drivers Handbook.                              

Most of the students in the class are 16 or 

approaching it, so it is an age appropriate 

literacy activity to be involved in. No-one has passed the test yet 

and everyone has attempted it once.  They are showing great   

progress and will eventually pass their L test. 

Our end of term fishing trip 

was a success with Norton 

catching his first fish. We again 

journeyed to Collarenebri and 

fished on the Barwon. We were 

able to pull well over 50 carp 

out of the river. 

This term has begun well for the Senior MC class. We have 

started our Tennis practice for PE PD and Health. We have 

been sharing our sport time with the middle MC class. In the 

last week of term, Norton spent his time productively,       

painting the back wall of the classroom. A great start on 

a big job Norton! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Dyslexia Screening and Lens Assessment 
 

On Monday the 20th of October 2014 and Tuesday 21st October (Week 3) Erin Young from the 

Dubbo Irlens Dyslexia Clinic will be coming to Lightning Ridge to screen or test children for        

Irlen Syndrome (formerly known as Scotopic Sensitivity Syndrome). 

Children/adults use coloured overlays or glasses to help process visual information.  Symptoms 

can include: Light sensitivity, reading problems, discomfort, attention and concentration       

problems, writing problems,  depth perception and word distortion. 

Costs: Dubbo Irlen Dyslexia Clinic prices  

The basic screening costs $98 and takes 1 hour 

 The second assessment is for the coloured overlays/lens assessment and costs $198 

Coloured lens costs a minimum of $200 (Plano only, no script) 

Should you wish to have your child assessed or reassessed please contact Jasna at Lightning 

Ridge Central School 6829 0511 and I will put you on the list. 

Also, Diane French who lives in Lightning Ridge is qualified to conduct basic/initial screening.  

If you want to have your child screened before the 20th October, contact Diane on 6829 2296. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Grandparents 

You are warmly invited to spend Grandparents Day at                                               

Lightning Ridge Central School on Friday 24th October, 2014 

To celebrate the extremely important role that you play in your grandchildren’s 

or surrogate grandchildren’s lives. 

The day will officially begin at 11.30am with a Welcome Assembly in the Gym 

however Grandparents are welcome to come at 11.00 for morning tea in B2 (the 

old wooden school room) and look at a memorabilia display of LRCS in the past. 

All students will be in family groupings between 12 noon and 1.30 pm for two 

craft or activity sessions. Grandparents are invited to join their respective family 

group for this time. 

From 1.30 – 2.00pm a BBQ lunch will be available and a variety of races and old 

time sports will be held. 

The afternoon session will run more as a fete style where grandparents and    

children can either watch or participate in chalk art, tree planting, a fishing  

competition, bubble blowing and paper plane competitions or a variety of    

dancing. A memory box will be buried, wish flag will be hung, cricket will be 

played on the Junior Oval and a professional Photographer will be present to 

take happy family photos. 

Throughout the day members of the Men’s Shed will educate and assist some of 

the secondary students erect an outdoor timber learning circle. Grandparents 

may also purchase a portrait drawn and painted by their grandchild and also 

contribute their fantastic ideas to a Grandparents Cookbook (either send your 

recipes in before or bring them on the day). 

To assist with catering please let the school know of your attendance by phoning 

68290511 by Monday 20th October. 

We are looking forward to you spending a fun filled, injury free day and lots of 

quality time at Lightning Ridge Central School. 



 

 


